
PUPIL 
FREE 
DAY 
 

TERM 4, WEEK 8 
Monday, December 3

rd
 

(OSHC open)  

 

Thursday, November 29
th
 

at 6pm (Hall) (Week 7) 

Volunteer’s Thank You 
6/12/18  
12:45-1:15pm 
(Multi-Purpose 
Room) 

 
Final Assemblies (Hall) 
R-2:     6/12/18   1:40pm 
Yr 3-7: 7/12/18   1:40pm 

Class planning for 2019 is now well on its 
way with staff and Leadership looking at our 
numbers, including funding for the new 
school year. At this point I am pleased to 
announce that we will be moving forwards 
with 11 mainstream classes and our 2   
Special Classes that we host in our school. 
 

As I have raised in our previous newsletter, 
student numbers were indicating that we 
would be forming 10 classes. Numbers 
have grown allowing for our planning to 
change towards an 11 class structure. I 
would like to encourage if you know of   
families looking for a school to please refer 
them to come and visit our site. 
 

At this stage our 2019 class structures will 
be: 

 Two Reception /Year 1 Classes 

 One Year 1/2 Class 

 One Year 2/3 Class 

 Two Year 3/4 Classes 

 Two Year 4/5 Classes 

 Three Year 6/7 Classes 
 

Health and Physical Education, Spanish 
and Music/Drama will also be offered 
across the school. 
 

We will soon begin to finalise teacher     
allocation across the school. Staffing for 
next year will see Aberfoyle Hub welcome 
new staff members to our school and fare-
well some of our current staff members. In 
our next newsletter I will be better informed 
to share with you what our staffing will look 
like. 
 

Governing Council 
All successful schools have a highly active 
group of parents who support the school in 
making positive decisions in supporting  
children to be successful with their learning. 
Governing Council participation is an en-
riching experience, one that allows parents 

from our community to support teachers, 
make decisions and share their vision as 
to the direction of the school. I would like 
to thank the wonderful group of parents 
this year who have contributed to our 
school in such a positive way. The support 
they have provided throughout the year 
has been truly amazing. Thank you to all 
members of Governing Council for your 
support, guidance and input into a       
successful 2018 school year. 
 

Year 7 Transition to High School 2022  
Recently, the government has confirmed 
that Year 7 public school students will be 
taught in high school from Term 1, 2022. 
The move will align South Australia’s pub-
lic schools with the national curriculum 
taught in high schools making it easier to 
deliver subjects and improve outcomes for 
students. Access to dedicated facilities 
and resources and exposure to different 
teaching styles will also give each Year 7 
student opportunities for deeper learning, 
greater peer interactions, and greater in-
dependence and responsibility. 
 

For more information visit: 
www.education.sa.gov.au/7tohs 
 

Possible Industrial Action 
As many of you would be aware, recent 
airing on TV and radio has raised the   
issue of Educators having a half day    
Industrial Action for Thursday, November 
29

th
. All sites across the State, will be  

voting to possibly take action. A letter has 
been sent out via Skoolbag and a letter 
sent home via the eldest in the family. 
Please read the letter and if you have any 
questions feel free to contact the school. 
We should have an indication on Monday 
as to how this may affect our school. We 
will look to inform our community as soon 
as we possibly can as to the outcome. 
 

Tas Ktenidis 
Principal 

A b e r f o y l e  

R-7 School 

CLASS PLACEMENT 2019 

 From the Principal 

 

facebook.com/AberfoyleHubR7school 

http://www.education.sa.gov.au/7tohs


23/11 
2

nd
 Kindy Transition Visit 9-11am 

R - 2 Assembly 10:50am (Multipurpose Room)  

26/11 Sports Committee Meeting 6:30pm (Staff Room); Rooms 19 & 22 Museum Excursion  

27/11 
Finance Committee Meeting 5:30pm (Staff Room);  
OSHC Committee Meeting 6:30pm (Staff Room)  

28/11 Governing Council Meeting 7pm (Staff Room)  

29/11 Instrumental Music Recital 6pm (Hall) 

30/11 
3

rd
 Kindy Transition Visit 9:00am-1:30pm;  

Canteen Committee Meeting 2pm (Staff Room) 

3/12 PUPIL FREE DAY 

6/12 
Volunteer’s Thank You 12:45 - 1:15pm (Multi-Purpose Room) 
R - 2 Final Assembly 1:40pm (Hall) 

7/12 
Year 3 - 7 Final Assembly 1:40pm (Hall);  
Semester 2 Reports go home 

DIARY DATES: November/December 

SPORT News 
Membership Forms of OSS 2019 
Students will have the opportunity to receive membership 
forms next Monday, November 26

th
. These forms are for all 

sports offered at the Hub next year on the proviso that there 
will be a coordinator and coach for each sport.  
 

Completed forms are due back to the school by Monday, 
December 10

th
 2018 (Week 9). 

 

Future Coordinators  
We are urgently seeking 2019 Coordinators for Uniform, 
Canteen and Basketball. If anyone is interested, please  
contact the school as soon as possible. We are inviting all 
new 2019 Sports Coordinators to the next Sports Committee 
meeting next Monday 26/11/18 at 6:30pm in the Staff Room. 
 

Sarah Magnusson 
Deputy Principal 
 

Come’n’Try Pedal Prix  
Any current Year 5 and 6 students interested in participating 
in Pedal Prix next year are invited to a come along and try 
session during lunch time next Tuesday, November 27

th
 on 

the courts. 
 

Brad Walters 
PE Teacher 
 

Of Interest 

VOLUNTEERS 
Special ‘Thank You’ 
We are having a special ‘Thank You’ from 12:45pm to 1:15pm on Thursday,       
December 6

th
 in the Multi-Purpose Room as a way of thanking and acknowl-

edging all of our wonderful volunteers who have assisted in so many ways within the 
school during 2018. Invitations are going out to volunteers (via class teachers) soon. 
We very much appreciate your help and look forward to seeing you back next year. 
 

Tas Ktenidis 
Principal 

CANTEEN News 
Lunch Order Reminder 
Please give a second choice when ordering lunch 
as we are running stock down for the end of the 
year. If no second choice, students will be given an 
alternative to the same value. 
 

Thanks, 
 

Trish Brewer & Andrea Thain 
Canteen Managers 


